LISSETT AND ULROME

Minutes of Lissett and Ulrome Parish Meeting
20" May 2015, 6.15 pm, Rickaby Hall, Ulrome

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

To accept Minutes from the Parish Meeting of 27" May 2014:

RESOLVED: The Minutes of the Parish Meeting of 27t May 2014 were approved.
Statement of Council balances as at year ended 315 March 2015:

a. Community Account £9812.51
b. Business Account £1347.96
c. Pettycash £118.42

Annual report of the Parish Council:

The Annual Report of the Parish Council was given by Vice Chairman, Councillor Bailey. He was pleased to

report:

e That Ros had resigned and new Clerk Libby had been appointed. He thanked Ros for her service and advice
over previous years and welcomed Libby.

e That the Council had once again achieved a reduction in the precept.

e The Council had acquired funding from the LWFT for planting spring bulbs and summer flowers and he
thanked all volunteers for their hard work.

e Meetings were attended by Councillors — Leader Meeting, Rural Partnership, Community Partnership,
Neighbourhood Watch, Flood Liaison, Dog Fouling meeting, NHS.

e The Council had installed grit bins and gritters were used to keep pavements clear. A new shed would be

sited shortly to house the gritter. This was all achieved by acquiring funding.

Ulrome Pumping Station — this has been completed and is working successfully.

Lissett Litter Pick — had taken place and he thanked all he volunteers. A litter pick is needed in Ulrome.

Dog Waste Bag Dispensers — had been installed in both villages.

Website — is still ongoing but the new Clerk will assist with this.

Cycle track — funding was obtained for Sustrans to undertake a feasibility study which is ongoing.

VE Day Beacon — had been attended by the Vice Chairman. He reported that this was not positive as ERYC

had rushed the project, not organized it properly and it was not well attended.

Welcome to County Councillors Jane Evison and Jonathan Owen:

The Chairman congratulated Councillors Evison and Owen on their re-election to ERYC. Their report followed.

e They still had 21 parishes within their area.

e Problem gully — was now regularly inspected and there were no problems.

e Erosion — continues to be a problem and is always on the agenda and is managed as best as possible.

e Broadband — there had been an upgrade in December to faster broadband but not all areas are covered.
Members of the public have to apply to receive the new upgrade.

e Parking of cars for sale — this is not occurring as much but is continuing to be a problem. They recommended
taking photos and sending them in. The Chairman had not heard anything about enforcement yet.

e The Chairman asked regarding the funding for the Fraisthorpe windfarm. Councillor Evison reported that this
had not been agreed yet but that this was for the developers to decide and they had spoken to Carnaby and
Barmston/Fraisthorpe. The Lissett agreement was discussed and the scoring at panel meetings.

Voluntary Sector Annual Reports - there were no voluntary sector representatives present.
Public Discussion — there were no members of the public present.

Next Annual Parish Meeting — this will take place in May 2016.



